
Land-based cross-boundary special
transport arrangements

     In view of the preventive measures against novel coronavirus involving
further reducing the cross-boundary passenger flow between Hong Kong and the
Mainland announced by the Government yesterday (February 5), a spokesman for
the Transport Department (TD) today (February 6) said that with effect from
February 8 (Saturday), the public transport services for Shenzhen Bay Port
(SBP) and the Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge Hong Kong Port (HZMB HKP) will be
adjusted as follows:
 
A. Shenzhen Bay Port
 
(i) Local public transport services

     Regarding the local public transport serving SBP, the services of New
Lantao Bus (NLB) route No. B2X (Tin Yiu Estate – SBP); Citybus routes No. B3
(Tuen Mun Pier Head – SBP), No. B3A (Shan King Estate – SBP) and No. B3M
(Tuen Mun Station – SBP(Circular)); and New Territories green minibus (GMB)
route No. 618 (Tin Yan Estate – SBP) will be suspended.
 
     Furthermore, NLB routes No. B2 (Yuen Long Station – SBP) and No. B2P
(Tin Tsz Estate – SBP) and Citybus route No. B3X (Tuen Mun Town Centre – SBP)
will continue to provide services while the service levels will be reduced to
a 30-minute headway.
 
(ii) Cross-boundary coach services

     Cross-boundary coaches using SBP will suspend services. Members of the
public may use the public transport modes (including franchised bus and taxi)
still in service to travel to and from the control point if necessary.
Passengers can enquire about the service details from the operators
concerned.
 
B. Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge Hong Kong Port
 
(i) Local public transport services

     Regarding the local public transport serving the HZMB HKP, the operating
hours of NLB routes No. B4 (Hong Kong International Airport (Terminal
Building) – HZMB HKP(Circular)) and No. B6 (Mun Tung Estate – HZMB HKP) will
be reduced to run between 7am and 11pm daily while the headway of these two
routes will be reduced to 60 minutes. The headway of Citybus route No. B5
(HZMB HKP – Sunny Bay Public Transport Interchange) will be reduced to 45
minutes. Furthermore, GMB route No. 901 (Ying Tung Estate – HZMB
HKP(Circular)) will be suspended.
 
(ii) Cross-boundary coach services
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     The cross-boundary coach services plying between Guangdong and Hong Kong
will be suspended. Limited services will be maintained for the services
travelling between Hong Kong and Macao. Passengers can enquire about the
service details from the operators concerned.
 
     In addition, the shuttle bus services (Gold Bus) (for the HZMB HKP only)
at the HZMB HKP will also maintain limited services. The headways of the
Macao route and the Zhuhai route will be adjusted to approximately 30 to 60
minutes and approximately 60 minutes respectively, subject to further service
adjustments according to passenger demand.
 
     The TD will closely monitor the public transport services serving the
two control points after the service adjustments. The TD will also maintain
close liaison with the operators concerned for necessary adjustments to cater
for passenger demand. Passengers should pay attention to the Government's
latest announcements of cross-boundary transport news.


